
Katherine Weinstein Miller 
Chief Probation Officer 

May 5, 2022 

Angela Calvillo, 
Clerk of the Board 
Board of Supervisors 

City and County of San Francisco 
Juvenile Probation Department 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

375 Woodside Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94127 

(415) 753-7800 

Attached please find an original single-sided and two single-sided, black and white copies of the proposed 
Resolution for the Board of Supervisors approval, which will authorize the San Francisco Juvenile 
Probation Department to accept and expend a Youth Programs and Facilities Grant (YPFG) in the amount 
of $152,571 from the California Board of State and Community Corrections (BSCC) to support San 
Francisco's infrastructure and improvements to programs, services, and facilities serving youth who are 
realigned to counties as a result of the closure of the Division of Juvenile Justice for the period of June 10, 
2021-June 1, 2024. 

The following is a list of accompanying documents for your review: 
./ Proposed resolution 
./ Grant information form, including disability checklist 
./ BSCC Youth Program Facilities Grant RFA 
./ SF YPFG narrative proposal 
./ SF YPFG original budget proposal 
./ BSCC grant approval communication dated 6.11.21 
./ BSCC communication dated 6.29.21 indicating additional funds available 
./ SF YPFG budget modification to increase grant amount submission 
./ BSCC budget modification approval communication dated 3.22.22 
./ SB-823-Grant-Agreement-Template 

The following person(s) may be contacted regarding this matter: 
• Veronica Martinez • Emily Fox 
Director of Finance, Community Partnership & Strategy 

eronica.mart inez(a) fgov .org Coordinator 
415-680-8451 emil .fox@sfaov.orn 

415.933 .0403 

Respectfully, 

Katherine Weinstein Miller 
Chief Juvenile Probation Officer 
katherine.m ii Ier@sfgov.org 
415-753-7556 


